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32nd session of Working Group on Universal Periodic Review

Review of Vanuatu 
(24 January 2019)

Intervention by the delegation of Ukraine
Mr. President,

Ukraine thanks Vanuatu for the presentation of its National report.

We appreciate the Government’s efforts to implement a high number of recommendations accepted during the second UPR cycle.

We positively note the steps undertaken by the Government of Vanuatu to improve the institutional and legislative framework for human rights, in particular, the adoption of a number of relevant policies and strategies, such as the Government’s National Sustainable Development Plan 2016-2030, National Child protection policy (2016-2026), revised Gender equity in education policy 2018 and Health Sector Strategy 2017-2020.
While recognizing noticeable progress achieved in implementation of the recommendations accepted during the 2nd UPR cycle, Ukraine would like to recommend to the Government of Vanuatu:
- to ratify the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination and the Protocol to Prevent, Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, Especially Women and Children, supplementing the UN Convention against Transnational Organized Crime;

-  to establish an independent national human rights institution in compliance with the Paris Principles;
- to fully incorporate the principle of equality between women and men and a prohibition of discrimination based on sex and gender, covering direct and indirect discrimination in both - public and private spheres;
- to put in place a comprehensive strategy to eliminate discriminatory gender stereotypes, ensuring broad participation of civil society organizations in this process.
We wish the delegation of Vanuatu a successful review.
I thank you.
